Meridian Group Conscience Meeting 9/14/2011

Gary D. opened the meeting with the Responsibility Pledge at 6:40 pm.

Members present: Gary D, Cole W, and Teresa S.   Dennis W and Terry A arrived later.

Secretary’s Report: Minutes from August 10th meeting presented. Gary and Cole were absent from August meeting, so approval postponed until October meeting.

Treasurer’s Report: postponed until Dennis W arrived.

GSR Report: David A submitted report from the September 3rd meeting (see attached). Cole W made a motion to accept report as presented. Teresa S 2nd.  All in favor, motion passed.

Intergroup Report: David A submitted report (see attached) and Cole W summarized. Discussion of intergroup fund balance of approximately $12,000, which is well above a prudent reserve. The planned picnic will spend some of these funds. There is also an ongoing discussion at Intergroup regarding lowering the prices for literature. Teresa S made a motion to accept the report as presented. Gary D 2nd. All in favor, motion passed.

Procurement: No report

Literature/Grapevine: No report

Old Business

September Coordinators:  not needed. Will ask for volunteers to fill remaining openings at the 8 pm meeting. Gary suggested we move this decision ahead one month, since group conscious meeting in now held in the middle of the month. I.E. we should be deciding October coordinators at this meeting.

Anniversary Committee:  postponed until Terry A arrived.

Public Information flyers:  no update

Chair Rail:  Gary D spoke with Mike and showed him where they are located. Mike said he would take care of it.

Phone List update:  an updated version was presented. Cole W recommended adding our website address and the Intergroup Hotline number to the phone list. Teresa S made a motion to add the additional information. Dennis W 2nd. All in favor, motion passed. 

Treasurer’s Report: Dennis W reported that the treasurer’s report is not completed. Some discussion of checks written and possible balance. PO Box has not been checked. Grapevine is paid, so we should begin receiving it again. Dennis W reported we have an outstanding bill with GSO for approximately $11. Everyone agreed this should be paid now. 

Dennis W reported that due to injury, Tammy A will be unable to attend the Area meeting this weekend. We need a volunteer or need to cancel the hotel reservations. No one was available to go, so Dennis W made the motion to cancel the hotel reservations. Cole W 2nd. All in favor, motion passed. 

Cole W made a motion to accept the treasurer’s report as presented. Terry A 2nd. All in favor, motion passed.

New Business
Financial obligations:  Gary D reminded us that we had stopped contributions temporarily until our financial statements were reviewed. Discussion regarding which groups to pay and what amount. Gary D suggested the district needs funds more than intergroup. Cole W made a motion for the following contributions:


GSO

$50 per quarter


Area

$50 per quarter


District

$75 per quarter


Intergroup
$25 per quarter

Total of $200 per quarter, provided our fund balance remains sufficient.  Dennis W 2nd. All in favor. Motion passed.

Other Business
Newcomer packet:  David A requested this be discussed and provided a handout of his recommendations. He suggested they include: 

1. Meridian Group Schedule Flyer 
in-house

2. AA At A Glance(F-1)


free

3. This is AA (P-1)


25¢

4. Is AA For You? (P-3)


25¢

5. Q&A On Sponsorship (P-15)

25¢

6. A Newcomer Asks (P-24)

10¢

7. Problems other Than Alcohol (P-35)
25¢




The total cost for the packet would be $1.10 per envelope. Cole W suggested that Intergroup could pay these costs and our Intergroup rep could bring them back to the group. 

Anniversary Committee Report: Terry A reported that he did not form a committee, but has made arrangements with volunteers. Tentative date of November 12th. Cole W will ask First Methodist Church if we may use the Family Life Center on this date. Cole W and Terry A will be cooking the meat, which will be donated. Sonya W will provide a sign-up sheet for side dishes. Dee N will be in charge of decorations. David A will handle the flyers. Terry A is accepting suggestions for speaker, but he already has a couple who will be available.  Rather than a band, Terry A suggested a “get to know each other activity” following the speaker. 

Adjourn: Meeting adjourned at 7:35 pm with the Serenity Prayer
GSR Report

September 3, 2011 District 92 Meeting

Submitted by David A (substituting for Tammy A, Meridian Group GSR)

DCM Gorden P reported the district's bank balanced at $241.23.

Briefly reviewed finished Community Outreach Flyers.

Gorden announced he cannot attend NETA Assembly due to family obligation. David A is still listed as Alternate, and will be attending, so agreed to serve in that capacity.

David A was asked to check into switching district bank account from Community Bank to First Security State bank (FSSB, as FSSB has branches in Clifton, Meridian, Whitney, and Cranfills Gap. If free checking is offered at FSSB, Gorden was given approval to make the change.

Tammy was briefed on what to expect at the Fall Assembly and how AA is structured.

David was asked to draft District by-laws, based on other districts, for future review. He was asked to keep them concise, concentrating on how the district is set up to operate.

Mention was made of a new group being formed off FM 219 just outside Cranfills Gap. First meeting is tentatively planned for 6:30 p.m. Tuesday, Sept. 13.

Next District 92 meeting is tentatively scheduled for 1 p.m. Saturday, Oct. 1, 2011, at the Lake Whitney Group.
Intergroup Report
August 15, 2011 Intergroup Representative’s Report: 

Submitted by David A, Alternate Representative

Approximately 12 reps, alternates, trustees, and visitors present at the Monday, August 15, 2011, meeting.


Discussion continued on the planned family-oriented event on Saturday, Sept. 17, at Cameron Park Clubhouse in Waco. Flyers are now available, and cakes donated for the cake walk ae being solicited.


Discussion continued for a third month on setting up a Facebook page for Intergroup, to promote area group events, post the monthly newsletter, etc. Some still objected to anonymity issues and wanted more information even though those issues have been addressed at length. In the end, the Reps voted unanimously to go forward, and John O’H volunteered to set it up and moderate the page.


The trustees continue to work on supplying accurate financial information to the groups, including a quarterly profit and loss statement, which has not been done in the past.


It was noted that September is National Recovery Month.


A representative from the VA AA meeting was on hand and noted attendance is dwindling, and asked for the groups’ support.


David A complimented the hotline volunteers on their helpfulness during a recent 12th Step call at Cranfills Gap.


A compliment from Houston Intergroup on the high quality of our newsletter was read.


Inventory was scheduled at Intergroup for 10 a.m. Saturday, Aug. 27.


The need for three new trustee was discussed. Terms will begin on Jan. 2, 0212, and they are two-year terms.
The next Intergroup Representatives' meeting is set for 6:30 p.m. Monday, Sept. 19, in the fellowship building at St. Mary's Catholic Church. Anyone may attend.

